From: 
Tim Screen  

Sent:
10 August 2012 11:43

To:
Rebecca Horley

Subject:
12/00850/OUT - Gavray Drive Bicester

Rebecca

I have no objection to the extension of time for this development, but I wish to express my previous concerns.

Landscape Framework 

The existing structure of hedgerow and trees and opens space provide mitigation and amenity to the development. I would appreciate evidence of a tree lined/landscape dominated streetscape to link the green areas/squares together with pedestrian circulation clearly defined. The north/south street with the 'Village Green' and the street pattern of the western development are prime examples. 

There are shade and tree/hedge protection issues to the rear gardens/buildings of southern aspects, particularly adjoining the County Wildlife Site. It would be more appropriate to buffer this vegetation with a landscape corridor/street, so that it is part of the public realm and controlled by CDC/BTC or OCC Highways.  

The development line abuts the land immediately to the north (railway land) with no indication of  structure planting to mitigate to development from the north west. The design layout here must include landscape mitigation.

Play Strategy
CDC' current SPG must be carefully considered.

The LAPs appear to cater for much of the site with the 100 m catchments. There are no indication of LEAPs on the site for children of age range of 4-8 years The NEAP activity is not appropriate adjacent to the County Wildlife site due to the disturbance this will cause to wildlife. A low-key semi-natural approach is required to a LEAP in this location (Ground formation, boulders with sand, with robust equipment and wet pour safer surface, of subdued natural colours). This denies play for older children and teenagers if the NEAP is deleted, however, the developer should be obliged to give a contribution for off site play improvement for older children, in accordance with the current CDC POS figures. 

Good surveillance here is the key. The surrounding hedge should of a low-growing variety with being deleted to allow clear surveillance, unless low-growing species are planted). Given the 500 home threshold has been achieved for a play. Robust child-friendly fencing is to be installed around to play area with a choice of  entrances. The RPZs of the existing trees are to be considered in the design. The MUGA with the basket ball facility should really be orientated to reduce the H&S implications of high balls against the sun. Sport England provide guidance on this

Other locations for LEAPs must be identified to satisfy 

Village Green 
Its location is to be carefully considered. It should be enlarged and extended to the north west to become part of an urban square that would form a focal point at the end of the access from Gavray Drive. With the present proposals existing tree canopies appear to be over the play areas. The play equipment must not be under existing trees due to maintenance implications i.e. extensive cleaning etc. The RPZs of the trees must be carefully considered in the design.

For a LAP the landscape buffer between the built development must be a minimum of 5 m between the activity area and the active building frontage.

The hedge proposed must be low enough to facilitate clear surveillance of the site from adjacent routes and housing.

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding the above matters.

Regards.

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI
Landscape Architect
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